ДЕМОВЕРСИЯ ВСТУПИТЕЛЬНОГО ИСПЫТАНИЯ ПО АНГЛИЙСКОМУ ЯЗЫКУ

Работа состоит из 2 частей: письменная и устная части.

Письменная часть включает в себя 3 задания: аудирование, чтение, лексика и грамматика.

Устная часть включает в себя 2 задания: чтение вслух; монологическая речь, состоящая из 8-10 предложений (описание фотографии).

Рекомендуемое время на выполнение данной работы – 45 минут.

КОД	
под	

Задание 1 Аудирование

Прослушай диалог и подчеркни правильный вариант ответа. Ответ может быть только один. Ты услышишь запись дважды. Во время повторного прослушивания проверь себя. Рекомендуемое время на выполнение задания -5 минут.

- 1. ... visits her granny and grandad.
- a) Jake
- b) Jane
- c) Jason
- 2. Her grandparents live
- a) in the city
- b) in a town
- c) on a farm
- 3. They cooked a lot of tasty dishes on
- a) her granny's birthday
- b) her birthday
- c) her friend's birthday

- 4. The weather was
- a) rainy and windy
- b) pleasant
- c) snowy and windy
- 5. They decided to have a party
- a) on a farm
- b) outside
- c) in the house

Задание 2 Чтение

Прочитай текст. Определи, какие из утверждений 1-5 соответствуют содержанию текста (\mathbf{a} — True), а какие нет (\mathbf{b} — False). Запиши в поле ответа букву \mathbf{a} или \mathbf{b} , которая соответствует выбранному тобой варианту ответа. Рекомендуемое время на выполнение задания — 10 минут.

Last summer Kate was in England with her mother, father and her sister. They travelled there by plane. The family visited many interesting places. They visited London too. It is very beautiful and green. You can see a lot of people in its streets. There are a lot of shops and cinemas there. When Kate was in England the weather was wonderful. The days were sunny and warm. The sky was blue and there were no clouds in it.

One day the family went to the Lake District. It is a beautiful place with a lot of lakes. But Kate didn't swim. The water was cold.

Kate says she enjoyed her visit to England very much. Next summer she is going to visit Scotland. She would like to visit Glasgow.

КОД
1. Last summer Kate was in England with her friends.
a) True
o) False Otbet:
2. The family did not go to England by train.
a) True
o) False Ответ:
3. You can see a lot of people in London.
a) True
o) False Ответ:
4. The weather in London was very pleasant.
a) True
o) False Otbet:
5. Kate visited Scotland last summer too.
a) True
o) False Otbet:
Вадание повышенного уровня (рекомендуемое время на выполнение задания – 5 минут). <u>Ответь на вопросы по тексту. Напиши полный ответ.</u>
1. Who travelled to England?
2. Did they visit interesting places?
3. London is beautiful and green, isn't it?
4. Where did they travel?
5. Did they go to England or Scotland?

КОД

Задание 3 Лексика и грамматика

Прочитай внимательно предложения. Выбери подходящий вариант. Подчеркни его. Ответ может быть только один. Рекомендуемое время на выполнение задания – 15 минут.

1. What is a) uncle	your name? b) uncle's	c) uncles'	
	es are better the b		
3. Who? a) know	his address? b) does know	c) knows	
	theatre in Londor b) the eldest		
5. I didn't a) anything	put there. b) something	c) nothing	
6. What	b) the	c) —	
7. They had a nice garden in front of their house,? a) hadn't they b) did they c) didn't they			
8. There is nothing funny in this text,? a) is it b) is there c) isn't there			
9. I was late yesterday. It me two hours to get to the museum. a) takes b) will take c) took			
10. The busine a) are	essmen going to v b) is	risit Kiev tomorrow. c) will	
11. He br a) has	eakfast. Now he is v b) had	washing up. c) has had	
12. Let's have a) a	a party on so b) the	eventh of March.	

КОД

in the river eve b) swim	ry summer. c) swims
s at the moment. b) are playing	c) play
ew book next week b) read	c) will read
not eat…salt. b) much	c) a few
Rome plane. b) on	c) in
English b) us	teacher.
	b) swim s at the moment. b) are playing ew book next week b) read not eatsalt. b) much Rome plane. b) on English

КОД

Устная часть

Задание 1 Чтение вслух

Прочитай текст вслух. У тебя есть 1 минута на подготовку. Рекомендуемое время на выполнение задания -5 минут.

People in Russia have holidays in all the seasons. The longest are in summer. The school year begins in September. After the New Year holidays, pupils go back to school in January. They usually have five lessons a day, but sometimes there are four or six. Pupils read texts, write dictations and count. They try to do their best. Children do not have lessons at weekends. On Saturdays and Sundays, they are free.

Задание 2 Монологическая речь (описание фотографии)

Выбери фотографию и составь по ней высказывание из 8-10 предложений. Вопросы помогут тебе. У тебя есть 2 минуты на подготовку. Рекомендуемое время на выполнение задания -5 минут.

- 1. Who can you see in the photo?
- 2. How many people can you see in the photo?
- 3. Where are they?
- 4. What is the weather like?
- 5. What are they wearing?
- 6. What are they doing?
- 7. What do you do with your family on holidays?

Start with: I'd like to speak about photo number ...





Photo 1 Photo 2